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John R. McKernan, Jr. 
C(JI'emor 

Phil Merrill 

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 

Telephone (207) 289-4505 

(TDD) (207) 289-4537 

September 15, 1989 

Maine State Employees Association 
65 State Street 
Augusta, Maine 04330 

Dear Phil: 

Charles A. Morrison 
Cominissioller 

As Ken mentioned to you, the State is instituting a hiring 
freeze. Attached is the Governor's executive order which 
explains the procedures. They are effective on October 1st. 

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call me. 

CAM:lck 

les A. Morrison 
COIlUTlissioner 
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